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TERM DATESTERM DATES

Tuesday 22 July 2025 - Last day
of Summer term

Monday 1 September 2025 -
INSET day

Dear parents/carers,

We are now at the end of the Summer Term, which
means it is time to say goodbye to our wonderful
year 6 children.  It has been a pleasure watching
you all learn and grow over the time you have
been at Murrayfield and we wish you all every
success for your next chapter.

We have had lots of exciting activities taking place
over the last few weeks and would like to thank you
all for taking the time out of your busy days to
support us at our year 6 production of Matilda the
Musical, our sports days and most recently our
Summer Concert - I think you will all agree that the
children did fantastically at these events and they
were enjoyed by all involved.

We have included some important information in
the newsletter including details of the swimming/PE
timetable, after school clubs and our dates for the
diary, please do take the time to read through.

We wish you all an enjoyable and restful summer
break and look forwards to seeing you all and
welcoming our new reception and nursery children
back on Wednesday 3rd September.

Kind regards
Claire

Principal, Murrayfield Primary Academy

Tuesday 2 September 2025 -
INSET day

Wednesday 3 September 2025 -
First day of term

Friday 24 October 2025 - Last
day of term

Monday 3 November 2025 - First
day of term

Friday 19 December 2025 - Last
day of term

Monday 5 January 2026 - INSET
day

Tuesday 6 January 2026 - First
day of term
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DATES FOR THE DIARY

September

Monday 1st September 2025 – INSET day

Tuesday 2nd September 2025 – INSET day

Wednesday 3rd September 2025 – first day of term - children return

Thursday 11th September 2025 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

October

Thursday 23rd October 2025 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

Friday 24th October 2025 - Class year 1 parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

Friday 24th October 2025 – last day of term

Monday 27th – Friday 31st October 2025 – half term

November

Monday 3rd November 2025 – first day of term - children return

Thursday 6th November 2025 – school photos

Friday 7th November 2025 - Class year 2 parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

Monday 10th November 2025 – flu immunisations

Thursday 13th November 2025 - Springboard parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

Wednesday 19th November 2025 - Class year 1 / 2 parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

Friday 14th November 2025 - Children in Need - wear one colourful item of clothing

Tuesday 25th November 2025 – flu immunisations follow up session

Wednesday 26th November 2025 - Reception parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

December

Thursday 4th December 2025 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

w/c 9th December 2025 - winter performances (dates and times to be confirmed)

Friday 12th December 2025 - Christmas jumper day and Christmas lunch

Wednesday 17th December 2025 - Year 5 parent share 2.15 - 3.00pm

Friday 19th December 2025 – last day of term

January

Monday 5th January 2026 – INSET day

Tuesday 6th January 2026 – first day of term - children return

Thursday 15th January 2026 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

Friday 23rd January 2026 – Young Voices



February

Friday 13th February 2026 – last day of term

Monday 16th – Friday 20th February 2026 – half term

Monday 23rd February 2026 – first day of term - children return

Thursday 26th February 2026 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

March

Thursday 5th March 2026 – World Book Day – special lunch menu today!

Friday 20th March 2026 – Red Nose Day – wear one item of red for Comic Relief

Friday 27th March 2026 – last day of term

Monday 31st March – Friday 10th April 2026 – Easter holidays

April

Monday 13th April 2026 – INSET day

Tuesday 14th April 2026 – first day of term - children return

May

Monday 4th May 2026 – bank holiday

w/c 11 May 2026 Year 6 SATs

Wednesday 20th May 2026 – parent consultations 3.30 – 5.00pm

Thursday 21st May 2026 – parent consultations 3.30 – 5.00pm

Thursday 21st May 2026 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

Friday 22nd May 2026 – last day of term

Monday 25th May – Friday 29th May 2026 – half term

June

Monday 1st June 2026 – first day of term - children return

July

Thursday 2nd July 2026 – Academy Council meeting (virtual) 9.15 – 10.15am

Thursday 2nd July 2026 - St Alban’s high school transition day

Friday 3rd July 2026 – Sports Day (Reception – year 5, year 6 helpers)

w/c 14th July 2025 Summer concert (date and time to be confirmed)

Friday 17  July 2026 - Last day of termth
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This half term in Reception, our topic has

been 'Journeys and Holidays'. Pupils have

enjoyed learning all about different modes of

transport and how they move. We have

explored different holidays, looking at the

different climates we would experience, and

what we would need to pack in our suitcase.

Pupils have enjoyed having lots of time

accessing our outdoor provision this term,

enjoying the warmer weather. We have been

very busy planting runner beans, pumpkins

and flowers in our garden area, and have

been taking good care of them so that they

grow. In maths and literacy, pupils have been

preparing for year 1 by completing more

whole class learning sessions. They have

adapted to this very well, and we've been

really impressed with the work they have

produced. Reception really enjoyed their

transition day in to year 1, and many of them

have been talking about how excited they

are for September. 

Georgina, Hannah & Kiri, EYFS teachers
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Nursery had a wonderful morning at Felixstowe

beach as part of their topic 'Journeys and

Holidays'. The children enjoyed the bus ride and

when we arrived at the beach they explored the

sand and found stones, shells and seaweed. Lots

of pupils worked together to build some fantastic

sandcastles. We finished our trip by looking at the

gardens and enjoying a snack before returning to

school. In class the children have continued to

learn their RWI sounds and have enjoyed using

our sound table to practice saying the sounds

they know as well as new ones learnt. In maths

the children have been continuing learning their

numbers up to 20 and also using the words more

and fewer to compare the number of objects

counted. We are finishing this half term by using

the programmable toys and the vocabulary,

forwards, backwards, turn, left and right. A busy

and exciting half term of learning children, well

done!

Jasmine & Hannah, Nursery teachers



This half term has been a busy and exciting time

for year 1. We had a fantastic time taking part

in sports day and the summer concert - it was

great fun practicing and performing for

everyone. In our art lessons, we have explored

weaving and learned how to create beautiful

patterns using a range of materials, from paper

to wool. It was a wonderful hands-on

experience that everyone enjoyed. We also

took part in our transition day, which gave us a

taste of what's to come. We're all looking

forward to new challenges and learning even

more in the next academic year. This half term,

we began reading our class book, Fantastic

Mr.Fox, and we've really enjoyed following his

exciting adventures! We'll be back soon with

more news from our new classes. Until then, we

wish a wonderful Summer!

Ana and Charlotte, Year 1 teachers

Year 3 has had such a busy few weeks. We have

been completing our final reading and maths

assessments. The children worked really hard,

using the skills of problem solving, arithmetic and

reasoning. The children have this term been

reading a new book "Rumaysa" that has given a

humorous new take on the story of Rapunzel. This

term the children have had some exciting

experiences including baking their own bread in

food technology and taking a trip to Bury St

Edmundsbury cathedral. The children learnt the

tale of St Edmund, even getting roles in a small

play to perform the tale. The pupils had lots of

questions to ask the staff and we went on a tour

of the historical grounds. The children performed

beautifully on such a hot day in the summer

concert and we were very proud of how well

they did.

Laura and Florence, Year 3 teachers

T h i s  te r m ,  year  2  h a ve  b ee n  ex p l o r i n g
t h e  U n i ted  K i n g d o m  i n  g eo g ra p hy  a n d
l ea r n i n g  a b o u t  l i v i n g  t h i n g s  a n d  h a b i ta t s
i n  s c i e n ce .  I n  a r t ,  t h ey  b ro u g ht  t h es e
to p i c s  to g et h e r  t h ro u g h  co l o u r f u l
wea v i n g  p ro j ect s ,  u s i n g  tex t u re  a n d
p a t te r n  to  re f l ec t  t h e  n a t u ra l  wo r l d .  T h e
c h i l d re n  rea l l y  e n j oyed  d eve l o p i n g  t h e i r
f i n e  m oto r  s k i l l s  w h i l e  c rea t i n g  t h es e
b ea u t i f u l  p i eces  —  a  g rea t  exa m p l e  o f
h ow l ea r n i n g  ca n  b e  b ot h  c rea t i ve  a n d
c ros s - c u r r i c u l a r !

Ai s te  and  Tasn im,  Year  2  teachers



W h a t  a  fa nta s t i c  yea r  we’ ve  h a d  i n  year  5 !
I n  m a t h s ,  p u p i l s  s t re n g t h e n ed  t h e i r
ca l c u l a t i o n  s k i l l s  a n d  p ro b l e m - so l v i n g .  I n
L i te ra c y,  Ro o f to p p e r s  i n s p i red  g rea t  w r i t i n g
a n d  i m a g i n a t i o n .  O u r  s h a red  rea d i n g
a d ve nt u res  w i t h  T h e  I l i a d  a n d  T h e  O d y s s ey
b ro u g ht  my t h s  to  l i fe !  I n  s c i e n ce ,  we
ex p l o red  l i g ht  a n d  so u n d  t h ro u g h  f u n
ex p e r i m e nt s .  G eo g ra p hy  fo c u s ed  o n  l o ca l
m a ps  a n d  l ea r n i n g  a b o u t  p hys i ca l  a n d
h u m a n  fea t u res .  I n  a r t ,  p u p i l s  u s ed  s ew i n g
s k i l l s  to  c rea te  a n i m a l s  f ro m  fa b r i c  s h a p es .
S p a n i s h  wa s  a  b i g  s u cces s — m a ny ca n  n ow
h o l d  s h o r t  co nve r s a t i o n s  co n f i d e nt l y !

T h a n k  yo u  to  a l l  c h i l d re n  fo r  yo u r
e nt h u s i a s m  a n d  exce l l e nt  b e h a v i o u r .  We’ re
so  p ro u d  o f  yo u r  p ro g res s  t h i s  yea r .  H a ve  a
wo n d e r f u l  s u m m e r  b rea k—  a n d  b es t  o f  l u c k
i n  yea r  6 !

The  Year  5  Team-  Kudz ie  and  Donna

After a busy week last week with the

Summer concert and assessments, the year
4 children are continuing reading the book

'The Girl Who Stole an Elephant’ - a story

about a remarkable little girl who goes out

of her way to help people who are less

fortunate than herself - even if that means

stealing the Queen's jewels! In geography

we have been looking at the differences

between urban and rural areas and the

different reasons people choose to live

there. Science is all about renewable and

non-renewable forms of energy. Children

are learning about how we can use the

sun's energy, wind and water to make

electricity and have come up with some

great ideas on how we can conserve water

and electricity use. In maths, children are

having fun changing numbers to Roman

numerals and are quickly grasping the

rules for this. 

Hazel and Gemma, Year 4 teachers

Year 6 have had a great last term at

Murrayfield. The pupils worked really hard

and performed their fantastic end of term

show Matilda, to both parents and the

school, it was amazing. Well done to

everyone involved for all their hard work. SATs

results arrived this term and all the pupils

should be really proud of their results and the

progress they made. This term year 6 have

been mastering their sewing skills and have

really enjoyed making pencil cases. The

Summer concert was a great success,

everyone had a great afternoon. We also

took part in the school sports day, with year 6

showing their community spirit by helping the

rest of the pupils in the school to have a

fantastic day. Our sports day took place at

Ipswich Academy, with Murrayfield pupils

competing against the year 6 pupils from

other schools in the trust. Well done to all the

pupils in year 6 for all of your achievements

and good luck for the future in your new high

schools, where I am sure you will continue to

succeed in everything you do.

Yvonne and Becky, Year 6 teachers



It's been a busy and exciting term filled with lots of new learning experiences for our pupils! In

geography, we learned all about where we are in the world and explored our local area. We also

looked at different types of places where people live, including urban and rural areas, and

discovered different natural landscapes like mountains and rivers.  In science we learned about the

different types of animals like birds, fish, mammals, reptiles, and amphibians. We also learned how

animals adapt to where they live and what they need to stay alive. We looked closely at the life cycle

of a frog, found out what owls eat, and explored pond life. We even went on a bug hunt in our school

grass area, counting all the different bugs we saw.

In maths, we practised different ways to solve word problems and learned about the difference

between how much something can hold (capacity) and how heavy something is (weight). In shared

reading, we finished reading "The Iron Man" and the children wrote some fantastic stories inspired by

it.  Some of our Year 3 pupils had an exciting trip to Bury St Edmunds Cathedral.

And finally, we had an amazing sports day where everyone took part in all the races and games. It

was great to see everyone having fun and trying their best!  We hope you enjoyed hearing about

what your child has been learning this term in leappad. We're really proud of all their hard work!

Lusna, Leap Pad 1

As we reach the end of the school year, our class has continued to enjoy a wide range of exciting

and meaningful learning experiences.

In reading, we proudly finished Harry Potter and the Philosopher’s Stone and have now moved on to

the captivating adventure story The Girl Who Stole an Elephant. The children have loved getting to

know the characters, exploring the settings, and making thoughtful predictions and inferences as the

plot unfolds.

In english, we have been focusing on developing our grammar skills and writing for a variety of

purposes. From creative stories and character descriptions to letters and instructions, the children

have practised structuring their ideas clearly and confidently, while expanding their vocabulary and

sentence choices.

Our maths learning this half term has centred on revision and consolidation. We've revisited key areas

from across the year, including number work, calculations, time, shape, and fractions, helping to build

fluency, boost confidence, and prepare the children for the next stage of their mathematical journey.

In geography, we’ve been exploring the world of maps. The children learned how to read and

interpret maps, recognise different symbols, and understand how maps help us make sense of our

environment.

Our science topic focused on the environment and evolution. We investigated how animals and

plants adapt over time to survive in different habitats. The children particularly enjoyed learning

about unusual species and the clever ways they’ve evolved to thrive in their surroundings.

It has been a fantastic end to a busy and successful year. We are incredibly proud of everything the

children have achieved and the enthusiasm they’ve brought to their learning. A special well done to

the three members of LeapPad who are preparing to take the next big step as they move on to

secondary school,we know they will continue to shine!

Robert, Leap Pad 2



Music

What a fantastic year it has been for music at our school! We are incredibly proud of all the

hard work, creativity, and enthusiasm the children have shown throughout the year. The

Summer Concert was a real highlight, with every performance full of energy and talent; it was

wonderful to see so many children shine on stage.Thank you to those who came and supported

and danced along to the performances!

A special mention goes to our amazing year 6 pupils for their outstanding production of

Matilda, which showcased not only their musical abilities but also their teamwork and

confidence. Well done to everyone involved; you’ve made this a truly memorable year for

music!

From September, we will have some spaces for instrument lessons. These lessons are open to

any child in years 3-6. If you would like your child to be added to the waiting list, please fill in

this form: https://forms.gle/8fmi4BHfE99JTWJw6
Once a space has been allocated, you will be notified with a letter stating your child has

gained a place and a payment will be set up for you on MCAS. If you do not hear from us, your

child will remain on the waiting list until a place is available. Places are given on a first come,

first served basis.  You do not need to fill this in if your child already has lessons. 

Thank you,

Amie & the music team.



Thank you to everyone who has signed up to the My Child at School App.  We are continuing to get a

really good uptake on this App which is becoming used more and more.

There is now a self sign-up service on the App. Just download ‘My Child at School’ from the

App Store (it is free) and click ‘Sign Up’. You will then be asked for the schools name and it

will take you through to a sign up page where you will enter your email address and create a

password.

All clubs, trips, attendance information, school reports and parents evenings will be

operated through this App so please do sign up. If you need any assistance please call the

office and they will be able to help you.

Attendance Update

Attendance has fluctuated throughout the year as we have battled various bouts of sickness and diarrhoea,
chicken pox and the usual medley of seasonal viruses. Throughout these periods reporting of absences has been
strong and we hope this continues in the next academic year. There has also been better transparency in
reporting of holidays, so thank you. 

Late arrivals have shown a significant improvement as we have progressed throughout the year with numbers
dropping - so again thank you.

The national framework for fixed penalty notices changed in August last year. For the avoidance of doubt and
for those who are not aware of the regulations further information can be found on the Suffolk County Council
Website ( suffolk.gov.uk ) using the search bar to search under ‘pupil attendance, penalty notices and welfare’ 

On a final note a big thank you to you all in terms of attendance and getting the children in on time. We hope
you all have a great summer break and we look forward to seeing you back at Murrayfield on Wednesday 3rd
September at 08:40 am

Sean Alcock, Attendance Officer

http://suffolk.gov.uk/




Congratulations!

We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Aisha Al Mahmoud
(5B) on her hard work and success whilst competing for ‘teamipswich’ in 

swimming tournaments. Aisha won bronze medal in 50m backstroke, 

bronze in 50m breaststroke, and Gold in 50m freestyle! Well done Aisha,

this is an amazing achievement, and we wish you every success in future

competitions.

Contact Details
Can we please ask that parents and carers take a moment to check that we have the correct

contact details for you. This is including uptodate addresses, email addresses, and phone numbers. If

we have incorrect details there is the possibility that you will miss out on important correspondence,

many thanks.

School Collection Time
Please could we politely remind parents/carers that the end of the school day is 3.15pm.  Please

could you ensure, where possible, that children are collected at this time and not prior to the end of

the school day, we have had an increasing number of children being collecting from 2.30pm

onwards over the past few weeks and therefore children are missing valuable lesson time.

Playground Etiquette at Drop off and Collection Times
Please could we politely remind adults that drop off and collect children to be mindful of the
language used in our playground, particularly around our children. We would also ask that any

smoking/vaping is done away from the school site and gates.  

Bicycles should be walked through the playground for everyone’s safety.  Please could we also

remind you that dogs are not allowed in the playground and should be kept away from the gates.

Nut Free School
A polite reminder that we are a nut free school, therefore please do not send your child into school

with anything that may contain nuts - including chocolate spreads such as Nutella.  Thank you for

your cooperation.

School Meals
Just a reminder that children in Reception to Year 2 are entitled to Universal Free School Meals. Once

your child is in Year 3 you will then be charged for your child's school meal (unless you are in receipt

of free school meals). There will be an increase to the charge for a school meal from September and

therefore meals will now be £2.50 per day (unless you are in receipt of Free School Meals), this will be

payable through the MCAS App.



After School Clubs

Monday
Swimming Club KS1 (years 1 - 3) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Gardening club (years 1 - 6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Tuesday
Gymnastics (all years) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Homework club (years 3 - 6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Drama club (years 3 - 6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Wednesday
Dodgeball (all years) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Art club (years 1 - 6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Thursday
Ukulele (year 1 - 6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

ITFC football club KS2 3.15 - 4.15pm

Computing (years 3-6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

Friday
KS2 swimming (years 4-6) 3.15 - 4.15pm

ITFC football club KS1 3.15 - 4.15pm

Bookings will be live for the clubs on Monday 1st September at 6.00pm, the ITFC club
bookings information will be sent separately.

Lunchtime choir

Lunchtime choir for KS2 will take place on Wednesday lunchtimes. There is no need for

you to sign your child up to this. If your child would like to join, please have them speak

with Amie.





Summer Catch-Up Vaccination Clinics



Activities taking place throughout Ipswich over the Summer Holiday





Suffolk Library Summer Reading Quest



EARLY
RISERS

EXTRA
FUN

£5 £5
8am-9am 5pm-6pm

DAY
CAMP

£32
9am-5pm
ONLY

FR
EE

SPACES WITHTHE

summer CAMPS
21st July - 29th August

For more information visit:
www.kicksandtricks.co.uk
info@kicksandtricks.co.uk

VenueS

Registered
Venue

Gusford
Primary School
Ipswich School
Sports Centre

Beaumont Community
Primary School
Bosmere Community
Primary School
Cliff Lane
Primary School
Grace Cook
Primary School

For childrenaged4-16



Do you know what HAF is? 

The Holiday Activity Fund Programme is

a council funded programme which

supports families in accessing holiday

activity provision.

How to find out if

you’re eligible
You will be eligible if you receive income related

Free School Meals.

Go to Eequ.org and create an account. Book onto one of our

camps and if you’re eligible then we will enter the booking

onto iPal for you.

Please ensure you have an iPal account also.

HAF
 

Book on Eequ.org NOW!

Holiday Activity Fund




